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My Two Cents by Fr. Don April 1, 2018
Happy Easter!
Something to think about….author unknown:

A young man was getting ready to graduate from college.  For many months he had
admired a beautiful sports car in a dealer’s showroom, and knowing his father could
well afford it, he told his father that was all he wanted.

As graduation day approached, the young man awaited signs that his father had
purchased the car.  Finally, on the morning of his graduation, his father called him
into his private study and told him how proud he was to have such a fine son and
how much he loved him.  He handed his son a beautifully wrapped gift box.

Curious, and somewhat disappointed, the young man opened the box and found a
lovely, leather-bound Bible, with his name embossed in gold.  Angry, the boy
raised his voice to his father and said, “With all your money you give me a Bible?”
and stormed out of the house.

Many years passed and the young man was very successful in business; he had a
beautiful home and wonderful family.  He had not seen his father since that
graduation day and realized his father was very old and thought perhaps he should
go to him.

Before he could make arrangements, he received a telegram telling him his father
had passed away and willed all of his possessions to him.  He needed to come home
immediately and take care of things.

When he arrived at his father’s house, sudden sadness and regret filled his heart.
He began to search through his father’s important papers and saw the still new
Bible, just as he had left it years ago.  With tears, he opened the Bible and began to
turn the pages.  His father had carefully underlined a verse, Matthew 7:11, “If you
then, who are evil, know how to give good gifts to your children, how much more
will your Father in Heaven give good things to those who ask him!”

As the boy read those words, a car key dropped from the back of the Bible.  It had
a tag with the dealer’s name, the same dealer who had the sports car he had desired.
On the tag was the date of his graduation and the words, “Congratulations! PAID
IN FULL.”
Don’t miss God’s blessings just because they are not packaged as we expect.



Monday, Apr 2
No Mass Today
Tuesday, Apr 3

6:30 PM Mass: +Stephanie Vencel Leikvoll

Wednesday, Apr 4
8:40 AM Mass: +Jerome Dufault

Thursday, Apr 5
7:00 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Fr. Tony Fernando

10:30 AM Mass (Havenwood): +Noel Vanasse

Friday, Apr 6
8:30 AM Mass: +Ellen Vonasek

Saturday, Apr 7
5:30 PM Mass: Special Intentions for Ben Peterson

Sunday, Apr 8
7:30 AM Mass: +Jeanette Monger
9:00 AM Mass: For the People

11:00 AM Mass: +Delores Reitmeier
6:30 PM Mass: +Art Keenan

MASS INTENTIONS
For the Week of April 2 to 8

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH

DAILY READINGS
For the Week of April 2 to April 8

Monday, Apr 2
● Acts 2:14,22-23
● Ps 16:1-2a,5,7-11
● Mt 28:8-15
Tuesday, Apr 3
● Acts 2:36-41
● Ps 33:4-5,18-20,22
● Jn 20:11-18

Wednesday, Apr 4
● Acts 3:1-10
● Ps 105:1-4,6-9
● Lk 24:13-35
Thursday, Apr 5
● Acts 3:11-26
● Ps 8:2a,5-9
● Lk 24:35-48

Friday, Apr 6
● Acts 4:1-12
● Ps 118:1-2,4,22-27a
● Jn 21:1-14

Saturday, Apr 7
● Acts 4:13-21
● Ps 118:1,14-15,16ab-21
● Mk 16:9-15

Sunday, Apr 8
● Acts 4:32-35
● Ps 118:2-4,13-15,22-24
● 1 Jn 5:1-6
● Jn 20:19-31

Please see the April monthly calendar of events inside this
bulletin.

St. Philip’s Spring Gala 2018
Friday, April 27, 2018

NEW LOCATION: Hampton Inn
NOW is the time to reserve your sponsor
table. We are looking for your creative
donations for fun auction items. Tickets are
available in the Parish and School Offices.
To reserve your table or to donate items,
contact Kevin Erpelding at 218-766-6736.

SACRAMENTAL LIFE
Baptism Preparation Class
Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child
for Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class.
The next session will be on April 8. Please call the Parish
Office at 444-4262 to register, or for more information.

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the families
of Jeanette Monger and William Barry Welle,
infant son of Joseph and Marissa Welle. May
they find rest and peace and may their families
find comfort in God’s love.

PARISH LIFE
Hurley’s at St. Philip’s
Are you looking for the right gift for First Eucharist
(celebrated 5/6/18), Confirmation (celebrated 4/15/18) or
upcoming weddings, baptisms, etc.? Hurley’s Religious Goods
of Fargo will be here the April 7 & 8 so that you can find that
perfect gift. Mark your calendar and plan to shop after Mass!

Problems with FORMED?
Please contact Parish Care weekdays 9-6 M-F at (844) 367-
6331 or email at parishcare@formed.org. Don’t let technical
problems keep you from enjoying FORMED – it’s too good
to miss out on! If you haven’t registered, yet, please go to:
https://stphilipsbemidji.formed.org or contact Nancy for help
at (218) 441-4907 or ngoodman@stphilipsbemidji.org.



STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES
Weekly Goals
• Goal to meet budget: $  17,665.00

• Increase for Roof/AC project (2 yrs to go): $    1,722.00

• Increase for maintenance escrow
(4 yrs to go): $   1,126.00

Weekly Goal Total:                                        $20,513.00

Total Actual Contributions, Week #39         $13,642.45
(Weekend of 3/25/18)

Fiscal Year to Date:
Last: $738,154.68 ~ Current: $784,384.98

Last Week's Mass Attendance
Mar 24 5:30 p.m. 327
Mar 25 7:30 a.m.                                189
Mar 25 9:00 a.m. 441
Mar 25 11:00 a.m.                              336
Mar 25 6:30 p.m.                                134

ST. PHILIP’S CLOTHING DEPOT

Open House — The Bemidji Community Food Shelf
will be hosting an open house for anyone interested in
volunteer opportunities from 7-8 PM Tuesday, April 3 at the
Food Shelf at 1260 Exchange Ave SE. This is intended for
anyone curious about volunteering at the Food Shelf. The
Food Shelf has several distinct needs including seasonal farm
work, rescuing food from area stores, interviewing customers,
sample cooking and serving, warehouse work, and assisting
customers in the store.

Volunteers from St. Philip’s Clothing Depot held their annual
meeting in March. Donations totaling $20,000 were divided
among the following charities: Bemidji Food Shelf, Senior
Activity Center, Senior Nutrition Program, St. Mary’s Mission
in Red Lake, Northwoods Pregnancy Care Center, Evergreen
House, St. Philip’s Youth Ministry and St. Vincent de Paul, St.
Philip’s Conference. Free clothing vouchers from Churches
United and St. Vincent de Paul totaled $2,475.

Donations are currently being accepted. It is preferred that
you bring your donations during open hours which are
Tuesday through Saturday 9:30 AM to 3 PM. Thank you for
your support of the Clothing Depot!

April showers bring May flowers &
lots of Wedding Anniversaries, too!

Congratulations and blessings on the
following anniversaries:

April -
1 - Angie & Scott Lauderbaugh
3 - Ericka & Derek Pickett
4 - Cheryl & Kenneth Coauette, 54 yrs
7 - Carol & Dan Lauderbaugh
7 - Colleen & Jim Wiltse
9 - Lisa & John Freise, 30 yrs

11 - Florence & Roger Chwialkowski, 54 yrs
12 - Betty & Duane Arens
14 - Shelley & John Nistler, 15 yrs
15 - Mary Jo & Kent Christenson
16 - Stephanie & Todd Glenn
16 - Jen & Mark Johnson, 35 yrs
17 - Anita & Mark Froelich, 25 yrs
17 - Mary & Don Rindahl
19 - Mary & Vincent Thoma
20 - Pat & Lloyd Lind
21 - Monica & Brad Arel
22 - Mary & Lynn Eaton
22 - Diane & Robert Risland
22 - Denise & Tom Kern
22 - Mollie & Tony Burlingame
23 - Corrine & Roland Schmit, 52 yrs
24 - Theresa & Stephen Steele
24 - Rosemary & Fran Petersen, 64 yrs
24 - Renae & Steve May
24 - Carol Ann Russell & David Wething
24 - LaDonna & Jason Lock
25 - Sharon & James Walker
25 - Sandy & Miles Oustad
25 - Nancy & Alan Berglund
25 - Judy & Bill Fisher, 20 yrs
26 - Jessica & Michael Lundin, 10 yrs
26 - Kathleen & Alan Pfannenstein
27 - Michelle & Claude Sand, 30 yrs
27 - Kathy & Charles Stombaugh, 55 yrs
30 - Loral & Jeff Nei, 35 yrs

Thank You!
On behalf of the Bemidji Community Food Shelf, I
thank St. Philip’s parishioners for their support
through the recently completed Rotate to Donate
drive over Palm Sunday services. Food donations
from the weekend totaled more than 920 pounds.
Due in part to matching dollars from the Knights of Columbus
and an anonymous donor, cash raised during the drive totaled
$3,613, which will be matched  in part by the Minnesota
FoodShare Campaign. Both the cash and food contributions will
greatly help the Food Shelf serve our community. The need in
our area continues to grow as the BCFS served more customers
in 2017 than the previous year. Your support, and that of all the
area churches, assists the Food Shelf in its faith-based mission of
feeding the hungry. Again, thank you!
Mary Mitchell, Executive Director

Sincere Thanks to all who supported the
St. Philip’s Lenten Fish Fry Dinners.  The
money raised will support the school, youth
activities, faith formation, liturgy and other
ministries. We are especially grateful to the

volunteers whose hard work made these community events
possible.



KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS

SUNDAY, APRIL 8
ST. PHILIPS SOCIAL HALL

8:30 AM TO 12:30 PM

FREE WILL OFFERING

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL HAPPENINGS

*Upcoming Dates*
April 4, Wednesday: All School Mass. Mrs. Hiscock’s 3rd graders

will be our Mass Ministers.
April 5, Thursday: Spring Pictures

April 11, Wednesday: All School Mass. Mrs. Graham’s 3rd graders
will be our Mass Ministers.

April 12, Thursday: “We Are Silent” day at St. Philip’s sponsored
by our FWTF group.

April 13, Friday: 5th Grade Wax Museum,1:00 -2:45 PM in the
Social Hall.

MARRIAGES & BANNS ~ Please join us in
praying for all newly married couples & those preparing
for the Sacrament of Matrimony:

Lucas Kelley & Kaylina Paulley
Exchange of Vows on April 27, 2018

Joshua Kennedy & Michelle Marsh
Exchange of Vows on May 12, 2018

Matthew Upgren & Kaylee Burgard
Exchange of Vows on June 2, 2018

John Winnett & Mya Dockendorf
Exchange of Vows on June 16, 2018

Joshua Sanden & Amy Zimmermann
Exchange of Vows on June 23, 2018

Tom Borowicz & Jennifer Bucci
Exchange of Vows on August 4, 2018

Kyle Dressing & Billie Bruns
Exchange of Vows on August 18, 2018

Ryan Pierre & Ashley Millner
Exchange of Vows on August 25, 2018

Bradley Clemens & Jasmin Yerbich
Exchange of Vows on September 1, 2018

Ben Michaud & Ann Tjader
Exchange of Vows on October 6, 2018

Travis Greenwaldt & Mackinzie Slough
Exchange of Vows on October 20, 2018

Travis Johnson & Callie Slominski
Exchange of Vows on December 29, 2018

An Easter Prayer for Life
Lord Jesus Christ,

You are the Author of Life,
Who died and now lives forevermore.

May we who work and pray
That children in the womb may be protected

Always draw strength, confidence, and joy
From Your victory over death,

For you are Lord forever and ever.  Amen.
www.priestsforlife.org

Now Hiring! – Diocese of Crookston: Formator
for Discipleship in Adults and Youth
This position will execute the vision of forming disciples rooted
in the Gospel and guided by the vision of Pope Francis from
The Joy of the Gospel. This person will serve pastors, parish
staffs, parish leadership, and parishioners in the Diocese of
Crookston to respond to the call to be intentional disciples, to
evangelize and reach out to fallen away Catholics, and to evan-
gelize the increasing numbers who have no religious identity.
Applicants should have education and experience in such areas
as service, catechesis, youth ministry, parish ministry, etc. The
qualifying candidate needs to be a practicing Catholic who has
an understanding of the teachings of the Catholic Church and
the desire to promote them. This position is full time with
competitive salary and benefits. Send resume and three refer-
ences to: Msgr. Michael Foltz, Diocese of Crookston, P.O. Box
610, Crookston, MN 56716 or by email to:
mfoltz@crookston.org. Interviews begin April 25th, 2018.

The Bemidji Chapter of All-Pro Dad’s
wishes to extend their sincere appreciation
to both Raphael’s Bakery and Bemidji Dairy
Queen for their continued support of our
program and most recently, to Qdoba Mexican Eats for their
support as well; we greatly appreciate it!

We invite all Father Figures and their kids to our next Dad’s Day
Breakfast, scheduled for Saturday morning, April 21st, beginning
at 9:00.  We hope to see you there!

This last week at St. Philip’s School, our 6th graders showed us
what they discovered by presenting their 6th Grade Science Fair on
Monday. On Tuesday our Friday’s With the Father students went
to the movie, “I Can Only Imagine” at the movie theatre and
would recommend it. On Wednesday and Thursday, our FWTF
students presented “Shadow Stations of the Cross” to the school
and Religious Formation students. On Thursday, we began the
Triduum with an All-School Seder Meal. 3rd Quarter ended
Thursday.  Here are some upcoming school events:







MINISTRY SCHEDULE
Week of April 7/8

Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s?
Call/Email Aana Freihammer

afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org or call 218-441-4905.

Sat. 5:30 PM
Second Sunday of Easter

Sun. 7:30 AM
Second Sunday of Easter

Sun. 9:00 AM
Second Sunday of Easter

Sun. 11:00 AM
Second Sunday of Easter

SACRISTAN Marleen Webb Jennifer Leisenheimer Tracie Walter Sue Hengel

LECTOR
Jake Atencio
Amy Buckanaga

Cynthia Haskin
Elizabeth Upgren

Mary Walter
Ben Baird

Karen Merschman
Luke Alexander

INTERCESSOR Cheryl Christlieb Darla Sathre Kevin Erpelding Laura Hansen

ALTAR SERVER
Gabriel Morin
Sophia Morin
Elizabeth Buxton

Abby Myhrer
Erin Myhrer
Philip Hodapp

Kardelen Hanson
Sofia Hanson
Luke Rud

Lily Larson
Elena Peterson
Elizabeth Peterson

CAPTAIN Flavia Sagedahl Walter Schuiling Kathy Pfann Karen Williams

EMHC

HELP NEEDED
Kell Lovell
Cyndy Scanlan
Eileen Gothman
JoDee Treat
Mary Jo Christenson
HELP NEEDED

Mary Zigan
HELP NEEDED
HELP NEEDED
Barry Karpinski
Dan Shea
Joan Klobe
HELP NEEDED

Mary Scofield
Brent Rud
Mary Varriano
Ron Arel
Lorie Erpelding
Kevin Erpelding
Dan Walter
Rachelle Hayes
Thomas Kern

Marcia Larson
Trudy Peterson
Renae Donaghue
Jennifer Noble
Cathy Lalli
Luke Alexander
Dotty Forrest
Patty Nagle
Sue Hengel

USHER

Mary Dufault
Dick Lehmann
Glen Laginess
Mark Moris

Jim Schneider
James Wiltse
Jack McCrady
Jakob Hodapp

Del Hager
Tony Nistler
Zach Froelich
Mark Froelich

Mike Headlee
Hank Imsande
Tony Schussman
HELP NEEDED

GREETER
Susan Burlingame
Kathy LeMoine

Jerry Sathre
HELP NEEDED

Todd Scofield
Mary Scofield

Mary Kinsella
Rita Lauderbaugh

HOSPITALITY/
FELLOWSHIP

KC Pancake Breakfast

INFORMATION
STATION

Jake Atencio Angel Krigbaum Jan Hager Karen Merschman
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